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1.
Welcome and Apologies

 PM chaired the meeting and welcomed the group. 

2.
Matters Arising from the Previous Minutes

PM noted that DC had been missed off the attendance list on the original minutes, but had been included on the revised minutes. 

DC provided updates on the action points from the previous meeting. He has secured a reduced rate for the wine of £13.50 per bottle (usual price £16.95) if 160 bottles are purchased. He also confirmed that CAN are on first reserve at a reduced rate of £500 for the Palm Court (main exhibition area). This is for exhibition set up on 13th May.

HA made everyone aware of another conference – Carbon Reduction ’09 – that is being held at the same time in May. However, this conference is aimed more at senior officers and managers and the cost of attending is considerably more. 

The minutes were signed off as a true record. 

3. 
Speaker Programme

Dr Gary Haq, who hadn’t previously responded to PM or HA’s emails, has now confirmed his attendance. As the slot was given to another speaker so he is now scheduled for the second day. 

Prior to the meeting RL had forwarded a copy of the draft conference synopsis. The group went through the wording and came up with a final draft, which now reads: 

We would like to welcome you to the first conference under UK HECA’s new identity, the Carbon Action Network (CAN), which will be held at the Queen’s Hotel in Leeds on 14 and 15 May. 

The Carbon Action Network Conference follows the previously successful Home Energy Conference - who’s first event was held in Leeds exactly 10 years ago – and will continue to provide delegates with an exciting and full programme of informative speakers, site visits and seminars.

Following the announcement in January to unveil the Carbon Action Network, the conference gala dinner will also host the official launch event of CAN.  

This year’s conference will focus on the costs and consequences of climate change. 

The overall costs of mitigation and adaptation are complex and difficult to determine, especially when considering the investment in industry and job creation that a transition to a green economy would bring. 

Whatever the costs, many believe they will be far outweighed by the consequences of inaction. But we should never lose sight of the fact that a simple financial balance will never reflect the real consequences of failure to deal effectively with climate change. 

As well as the usual emphasis on domestic energy efficiency and fuel poverty in relation to our theme, this year the conference will also touch on areas such as planning, transport, and waste management.

This reflects the Carbon Action Network’s expanded remit to encompass all aspects of the domestic-sector carbon footprint.

HA suggested that the registration be placed in the entrance foyer to the Palm Court just behind the main reception desk, which was agreed. Usual times apply: Pre-conference registration between 17:00 – 19:00 and again on the first day from 09:00. 

Gary Haq (Health speaker) has now confirmed so there are two remaining speaker slots to fill.

(Post meeting note: Nick Dawber has also now confirmed). 

The invitation to the Minister (either Ed Milliband or Joan Ruddock) has been copied to Wendy at DECC. 

4.
Delegates
The online booking form will be open from Monday 9th February. 


HA outlined the proposed freebies. Generic CAN sweets and post it note pads will be brought as giveaways for both internal and external conferences, but specifically for this event the delegate packs will contain a torch, which will be have the logos and strap line of ‘CAN we see a future?’ AR is leading on this as they are from the E.ON shop. Additionally, E.ON can supply branded pens. 

Additionally, as the conference is also the official launch event for CAN delegates will each receive a tin of Farrah’s Toffees, which can be embossed with CAN/E.ON logo’s. Attempts to obtain free samples of local products provided nothing. 

At the gala dinner a cake will be produced for the Mayor to officially launch CAN and cut, and individual cup cakes for delegates will be available on the tables. 

Free Internet access proved popular last year and will again be available on the CAN exhibition stand (John Charles exhibition area). 

5.
Exhibition

Exhibition stands will be a shell scheme, which needs to be put up in advance of exhibitor’s arrival, and the pre-conference event is book the Palm court for the whole day.

AR has arranged a visit next week (wk commencing 9th Feb) to the hotel for himself and a colleague from E.ON marketing department to look at the exhibition areas. 

As the exhibition manager, BS enquired about the set up of stands and rooms. To clarify, the exhibition is being held in both the Palm Court and John Charles Suites 1&2. Stand spaces will be 3x1m shell scheme, unless otherwise requested by exhibitors. E.ON has requested their stands do not have shell scheme. HA to contact Kibex for shell scheme and arrange a site visit if required. AH said she would be happy to meet them at the hotel if required. The exhibition floor plan is going through final approval and the online booking will be open at the end of the month.

6.
Seminars/Site Visits
HA requested to make site visit booking fair delegates are invited to pre-book at the conference. Discussion about the best time and place ensued and it was agreed the chair will announce before the first morning that booking for site visits will take place at first break at the registration desk. 

Due to the nature of the site visits, there are some strict rules and regulations that all attendees must adhere to. These will be included on the website, on the booking confirmation literature and reiterated in the delegate pack brochures. Most specifically delegates wishing to attend the Drax Power Station and have a nut allergy must inform conference organisers as the renewable material used at the plant can set off an allergic reaction. 

There is one remaining site visit to book and two seminars. However, there are sufficient seminar options at the moment. HA and AH will look at options for the third site visit both in and around Leeds.  

7.
Evening Programme

It was originally planned to hold the pre-conference networking event at a civic building in the city, but as the Palm Court are wine are now being pre-booked it was agreed to have the event at the hotel in the exhibition area.  HA will therefore amend the booking confirmation information to include the changes. 

Unfortunately, HA received news from John Davies, who has provided toast master services at previous conferences, that as he’s retiring he won’t be attending this year’s event. Discussion around the toastmasters’ role ensued. EP volunteered to provide her services if a professional toastmaster can’t be found. BS suggested a previous colleague who may be able to do it. BS to contact. HA to provide timings and requirements.

The Mayor of Leeds has confirmed his attendance at the gala dinner. AH said she would contact the Mayor office to ask about drinks reception in a civic building or sponsorship. 

Discussion about the pre-conference event followed and it was decided to hold the drinks reception event in the exhibition areas like previous years. This would also secure the areas for shell scheme and exhibitor set up. DC to check costs for full day hire in Palm Court, as well as evening hire (from 6pm) for John Charles 1&2 and negotiate a special rate where possible. 

New CAN awards are being developed and will be made from sustainable wood source. Nomination forms have been sent out and regional winner submission deadline is set for 10th April. 

PM suggested a local band he knows, but will do a dry run as their fee is rather expensive at £900. 

AMC and AH will investigate booking a quartet to play throughout the gala dinner. 

It was agreed to keep the gala dinner format simple – dinner, awards ceremony, band or casino or speaker and ending with a disco. 

8.
AOB


HA will book the meeting at the Queen’s and the accommodation at another hotel in Leeds for the April meeting. 

Date of next meetings:
· 2/3rd April 09, Queens Hotel, Leeds
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